STEINBACH CHRISTIAN MENNONITE CHURCH

479 Hanover Street, Steinbach, Manitoba, R5G 0H2 / Telephone 204-346-6322 / Website www.steinbachcmc.com

Bulletin, June 7, 2020 To know Christ and make Him known.

AND THIS IS WHAT GOD HAS TESTIFIED: HE HAS GIVEN US ETERNAL LIFE, AND THIS LIFE IS IN HIS SON. 1 John 5:11 (New Living Translation)

Announcements

- Justin Redekopp will preach today. Pray for Pastor Clint as he prepares next Sunday's message.
- Pastor Stan's office is open but please call ahead before coming.

GROCERY GIFT CARDS FOR TERRY & ROSIE

The Mission Board is collecting grocery gift cards for Terry & Rosie Banman. You can drop them off at the church, or call one of the mission board members and arrangements can be made for pick up. If you prefer, you can also give money and the mission board will purchase the gift cards. Thank you in advance for your generosity.

FREE VIRTUAL CAMPUS VISIT

"Attend Steinbach Bible College's **free Virtual Campus Visit** on Thursday, June 18 at 1:00pm. Connect with our Admissions Counsellor, hear from staff and students, and get a taste of studying at SBC from wherever you are! Plus, any student who applies to study at SBC within the month of June will save! Visit SBCollege.ca/Visit to learn more and to register."

CHURCH LIBRARY

You are welcome to make use of the church library. Phone the church before you come to make sure someone is there to unlock the door. Then browse the treasure trove of books for all ages, fiction and non-fiction, as well as DVD's. Be sure to sign them out with your name and phone number.

BIBLE STUDY OPPORTUNITY

Pastor Clint Friesen has recorded a number of videos as he teaches through Mark. Here is the link: http://www.cmconference.ca/mark. Hopefully you will enjoy the book of Mark and be reminded that you and I are kingdom people because we believe Jesus is our Saviour and King.

DEE HARRLIJCHE BOOTSCHAFT

Listen online at www.cmcradio.ca or on radio CHSM Mondays at 9:30pm.

Missionaries of the Week

This week pray for **Kevin & Maria Martens**, serving in Member Care for **Avant Mission**.

"Preserving the past. Creating a future."

Do you own an antique tractor? Mennonite Heritage Village and Eden Foundation invite you to "join the 11th Annual Tractor Trek, scheduled for Saturday, June 13th. Register in person at MHV or online at <u>www.mhv.ca</u>. Trekkers will also be grateful for your support of their fund-raising efforts."

All funds raised go to support Mennonite Heritage Village and the mental health services of Eden Health Care Services. Tax deductible receipts available. Online payment options at www.mhv.ca.

Report from Roseau River Bible Camp

We wanted to let you know about one of the ways we are looking to minister this summer. Under provincial guidelines we are not allowed to run our usual overnight camps but we are allowed day camps. We have decided to start these already and have the following camps planned already, filled with fun safely distanced activities and Bible sessions.

Teen - June 10 or 11

Preteen - June 17 or 18 Junior 2 - June 23 or 24

Junior Day Camps are for children born 2011-2014. Preteens born 2007-2011. Teens born 2003-2008. Register online, http://www.roseauriver.ca/camps/summer/camps or phone (204) 427-2445. Cost \$80.